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Purpose of the Handbook
The purpose of this handbook is to provide parents and students with the Rules and Regulations of the State of Kansas and USD 408 Policies on Procedures concerning student transportation.  Our goal and obligation is to provide safe student transportation.

Please read this handbook carefully and discuss it with your children.  Keep it handy for future reference.  The direct help of parents in promoting student compliance to school bus rules greatly assist the driver in maintaining proper discipline.

Our drivers meet all state and district requirements, which include maintaining a current CDL drivers license, passing an annual physical examination, completing a First Aid/CPR course and a Defensive Driving Course.  A check is made of each drivers driving record, monthly meetings are held and a driver-training program, which includes behind-the-wheel training, is given prior to transporting students.  Drivers are subject to federally mandated drug and alcohol testing.

Our drivers also receive ongoing training on student safety, safe driving skills and we work continuously to maintain proper student discipline.  We have a good safety record, please, for everyone’s sake, do your part to help us keep it that way.  With the pupil’s cooperation and your support, we believe Marion-Florence USD 408 can maintain a safe and efficient transportation program.

USD 408 school bus service is owned by the district and operated by district personnel. All route buses are equipped with two-way radios, activity buses are equipped with two-way radios and cellular phones.  Each bus must pass a Kansas State Highway Patrol Safety inspection each year.  In addition the transportation department goes to great efforts to keep and maintain the buses in excellent condition.

Our basic philosophy is based on three areas: Safety, efficiency, and service in that order.

We provide group service, unlike taxi service, which serves individuals.  We strive to provide safe and adequate service.  We cannot stop at every house, wait for students or adjust our pick up schedule to meet the schedule of individual families.

Transportation

Rules and Procedures

Rules for Riders

These rules apply anytime the pupil is riding a school bus (regular routes, special education routes, activity or field trips).  In addition on activity or field trips, pupils shall follow directions of a teacher or sponsor of the district or appointed by the school district.

By state law, the driver is in charge of all passengers while they are riding, loading on or unloading from the bus.

Any act, which may endanger the safety of others, may be cause for temporary or permanent suspension of bus riding privileges.

Prior to Loading
1. Pupils must be on time!  Be outside at stop.  In extreme weather pupils may wait inside, but must be on the way to the bus as it approaches.  The bus can not wait beyond its regular schedule for those who are tardy.

2. Bus riders shall conduct themselves in a safe manner while walking to the bus stop.  Never stand in the roadway.  Stand single file in an orderly manner while waiting for the bus.  If you must cross the street or roadway to board the bus, do so only after directed by the bus driver and after you have looked both ways before you enter or cross the street or roadway.  Wait until the bus comes to a complete stop and the red safety lights and stop arm are flashing before attempting to enter the bus.  The bus will stop at least ten (10) feet away from the closest student.

3. When boarding the bus, go quickly and quietly to assigned seat; face forward in the seat at all times.

4. Keep arm, head and all parts of the body inside the bus at all times, regardless if the bus is moving or stopped.

5. Assist the driver in keeping the bus clean and free from trash.

6. Treat bus equipment with respect.  Damage to seats, etc., must be paid for by offenders.  Any damage to the bus is to be reported at once to the driver.  The bus belongs to all of us that live in the school district.  Let’s keep them in good shape.

7. Pupils shall not tamper with the controls or the equipment on the bus, except in emergency situations.

8. Do not throw anything out of the bus windows or emergency hatches.

9. Keep books, packages, coats, bags, feet and all other objects out of the aisle.  All musical instruments and other personal items must be taken by the student to his/her seat.  If these items are too large for the student to hold without depriving another student of his/her seat, then the student must make other arrangements for their transportation.

10. Pupils are to remain seated while the bus is in motion.

11. Absolute quiet is necessary at railroad crossings.  Drivers may ask for silence when they are faced with adverse conditions such as snow and ice.

12. No glass containers, animals, pets or weapons are allowed on the bus.

13. Possession of cigarettes, chewing tobacco, alcohol or illegal drugs, use of obscene language, unacceptable signs or moral offenses is prohibited.

14. Eating, drinking or chewing gum while on the bus is unsafe practice, which may cause choking and are not allowed.

15. Physical violence of any type will not be tolerated.

After Leaving the Bus

1. Never cross behind the bus.  If you have to cross the street or roadway after leaving the bus, walk along the side of the road in front of the bus until you can see the driver’s face.  Wait until the bus driver signals you to cross, then walk, checking traffic in both directions before crossing into the other lane of traffic.

2. Remain off the roadway until the bus pulls away.  If your child checks the mailbox, teach him/her to wait until the bus pulls away before checking the mailbox.

3. Never return to the bus for any reason after getting off the bus.

It is recommended that all students have a book bag or sports bag in which to carry all papers, books, shoes, etc., all loose items.  This is especially important for younger riders who might forget the danger of chasing a paper or other dropped items under or near the bus.

Pre-schoolers who wait for brothers or sisters should stay well away from the street or roadway and never go near the bus at any time.

Kindergarten and other First Time Riders 

Young riders are special in several ways.  The younger the child the more responsibility and care adults in charge must provide.  Parents, please be sure these first time riders understand bus rules and the importance of following them.  These young riders should understand that they can be hurt by the bus or by other traffic unless they are careful.

The ideal situation is for the youngster to have a healthy respect for the “big yellow fellow” the bus without being afraid of the bus.

Remember that young riders need to be reminded of the rules and praised for practicing 

safe ridership.

Even at a young age, students should be taught to assume responsibility for their safety.  No matter how careful and conscientious a bus driver is there are times when the child is outside of the bus that the driver simply cannot protect the child from harm.  Students should practice the habit of checking traffic for themselves after getting the signal to cross from the driver.

If your child is new to the district or for some reason has not ridden our bus before, be sure you take time to go over the rules of safety with the child before his/her first ride on the bus.

Eligibility

Transportation is to all eligible students from place of residence to their attendance center or shuttle bus stop to attendance center.  No city routes are provided.  Students with an Individualized Educational Plan (IEP) whose program is offered at their home school will be transported by regular education transportation, unless their IEP specifically states another type of transportation.  Students with an IEP whose program is offered at a school within the district other than their regular attendance center or whose program is outside the district will be transported from either their regular residence or assigned pickup point

and from legal residence to day care location, provided day care location is within the district as required by IEP.
Designated Permanent Pick-Up and Drop-Off Addresses and Locations

Each student must have a designated pick-up address and a designated drop-off address that is consistent daily.  The pick-up and drop-off address may be different from each other, but must remain constant.  These addresses shall be declared during enrollment.  A permanent change may be made in a student’s designated pick-up or drop-off address by contacting the transportation department at least 3 days in advance of the change.  Changes will be accommodated as long as there is space available.  

If a student is to be picked up at school or has permission to walk, direct the student not to get on the bus.  Once a student gets on the bus they will be released only upon approval of school administrator, teacher or his/her parent or guardian.

Bus Discipline Notice

In the event a student does not adhere to the regulations (see Rules for Riders) a Bus Discipline Notice may be given to the student (see attached bus discipline notice).  A student is not permitted to ride after receiving a Bus Discipline Notice until the form is returned to the driver, Transportation Supervisor or Building Principal signed by the parent or guardian.

Behavior that endangers the safety of other riders or excessive misconduct shall be grounds for long term or permanent suspension of bus riding privileges.

Time on the bus is part of the school day, and the rules of conduct, which apply in the classroom, also apply on the bus.  For this reason the Transportation Supervisor and Building Principal have the responsibility of working with the parent, student and bus driver in matters pertaining to student behavior on the bus or at the bus stop.

Please give your full cooperation and support toward the safe operation of the student transportation program.

Inclement Weather

In the event of inclement weather, the district will utilize the AlertNow calling system to notify staff and parents of any closings, delays or cancellations.  Information will also be posted on the local television stations.  The superintendent will determine if school is to be cancelled after checking road and weather conditions and consulting with other school officials.  Please do not call the school or the Transportation Department to inquire if school will be in session.  The AlertNow system will call your house if there has been change of the school schedule.
Everyday that school is in session; we will attempt to pick up all students.  However, we can not guarantee the bus will be able to come to every route stop.  Some roads may be impassable due to water or drifting snow preventing the bus from passing.

If Marion-Florence USD 408 is closed, no transportation is provided to any out of district programs.

Dressing For Safety

Students should wear appropriate clothing to protect them in all types of weather conditions.  This includes rain gear (head covering, coats, boots) for wet weather and warm winter clothing for cold weather (caps, winter boots, winter coats and gloves).  While students do not have to be out in the weather for very long very often, they should be prepared for emergencies.  Even though we maintain our buses on a regular schedule, a breakdown could occur causing students to have to wait longer for the bus or wait on the bus until help arrives.  Buses do occasionally become stuck in mud or snow.  Students should always have adequate protective clothing to be safe in these circumstances.

Drawstrings

Parents should be extremely aware of drawstrings on clothing and school bags.  Drawstrings can be caught in the handrail of the bus and cause injury (drawstrings can also be caught on playground equipment causing injury).  All efforts should be made to not purchase clothing or bags with drawstrings.  If drawstrings are present it is recommended that they be removed if at all possible for the safety of your child.

Passengers Other Than School Pupils

No one other than the student assigned to a bus route is permitted to ride the school bus to and from school.  Adults who are attending a field trip or class activity are allowed to ride the school bus with the class after prior arrangements with the Building principal.

Emergency Bus Evacuation Drills

Two evacuation drills are held each year at each school at the direction of the Transportation Supervisor.  The purpose is to prepare the student to recognize conditions that warrant evacuation, to know the correct procedures for evacuation of the bus, and to teach the student to initiate and complete an evacuation without driver supervision if required. 

Drivers appoint leaders and helpers and instruct all students in the evacuation procedure.

A leader takes the evacuated students away from the bus; helpers remain at the doors or emergency exits assisting other students from the bus until evacuated.  Verbal instructions are given to students before each activity trip or field trip before the trip begins.  The most important thing for students to remember in an emergency is to stay calm.  Students should never run (this creates panic).  Other actions to remember in an emergency are to leave loose items (lunch boxes, books, sports bags, etc.) on the bus and to assist the smaller children and any student not capable of helping themselves off the bus.  Always listen to and obey the driver.

Routes and Designated Stops

Designated bus stops are established by the Transportation Supervisor taking into consideration various factors including safety, distance, special needs and efficiency among others.  Students will need to plan to walk to the assigned bus stops.  Generally no student will have to walk farther than one-fourth mile to the bus stop.  Routes will be established to try and keep all routes to within one-hour riding time per route (AM-PM-Shuttles).  Information on routes will be available at school enrollment or from the Transportation Department.

If your family will have no one riding in the morning, please call the Transportation Department (382-3586) with this information.  Please call between 6:00 a.m. and
7:00 a.m.  If no answer, please leave a message.  Give your child’s name, address, bus driver’s name and the school your student attends.

Stop Arm Law

Please see that all drivers in your household know how to be safe and legal around school buses.  It can be frustrating to get caught behind a bus making stops along its route.  Some people let their impatience lead to risky actions that endanger students, themselves and other traffic.  Some drivers do not know what the law requires of them.  When the school bus stops everyone has to stop (no exceptions to anyone or type of vehicle) even fire trucks, police and ambulance have to stop if a school bus is stopped.  There is a minimum $100.00 fine for passing a stopped school bus with red lights flashing and stop sign extended in the state of Kansas.

When Big Yellow Stops

Everyone Stops

Give Us A Break!
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